Dorridge Surgery PPG

Minutes of meeting held  on Tuesday 23rd April at 7.00 pm at Dorridge surgery

1.   Members Present.

J. Lanfermeijer, I Black, A. Carey,  G Waight, D Eckley, Y Brodie, W Lanfermeijer, M Nicholson, V Tabb,  L Clements,  A Fox,  Dr Reid

2.     Apologies

There were no apologies

3.   Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated to all members and were taken as read

4.   Matters arising

There were no matters arising

5.   Correspondence

No Correspondence had been received

6.  Treasurer's report

The treasurer circulated copies of his report which showed that the PPG account had a very healthy balance of £4724.46.

The extra curricular activities run by Jenny and Anne have been generating a substantial profit.  Tai Chi has only a few attendees but the Extend group is always full and since   Solihull Active funds the teacher,  expenses are confined to the rental of the hall.  In addition Anne ran 2 very successful First Aid courses recently and these also made a profit.    The PPG was set up as a 'not for profit' organisation so Jenny proposed that we use £1000 to make a donation to charity and suggested Marie Curie as one of her Extend group had just died from cancer.  This was agreed.

7. Sainsburys update

Anne had attended the  DDR AGM which discussed Sainsburys and also a special meeting at the Station Bar where Andy Mackiewicz reported that some Solihull councillors would be meeting with Sainsburys in April.

Caroline Spelman was also scheduled to have a meeting with Justin King who has promised another announcement at the end of April

The surgery had just been notified that Sainsburys are  going to submit a revised planning application soon.

Anne circulated posters explaining how to register for the online petition which she has been supporting by handing out leaflets at the station

Ian said he would write to the 3 representatives from Sainsburys who attended the previous meeting about the surgery to suggest another meeting and to enquire about how the revised planning application impinges on plans for the surgery.

8. News from the surgery

· Jan who used to work at the surgery has returned to help with holiday and evening cover

· Dr Natasha Weston has joined the surgery as a trainee

· The music and messaging for patients on hold on the phone has been improved.  Amanda is looking into getting the phone system to direct patients to the service they want more efficiently

· The Out of hours phone number is now 111.  Amanda has had no feedback on this. Jenny reported that when she tried to use it she was told by the person who answered the phone that she would have to wait for 2 hours before she could talk to a doctor so Jenny decided to go straight to A&E

· The surgery will be providing a suggestions/comments box soon

· Solihull PCT ceased operation on April 1st and its work will now be done by Solihull Care Commissioning group

· The surgery is now registered with the Care Quality commission and will be monitored by them on the care and safety provided for patients

· The NHS Choices website gives patients the opportunity to make comments about the surgery but no-one seems to know this.

· The surgery is getting quotes to have the main reception areas and entrance redecorated.

9.   Newsletter

Amanda is liaising with Yvonne about the content for the next newsletter.   There will be information about the on line facilities which are now used by about 1500 patients.

Ian took photos of all the members of the PPG at the beginning of the meeting and these will be used in future issues of the newsletter.

10  NAPP

Amanda, Jenny led by  Don  have produced a submission of 500 words to NAPP to  enter Dorridge in  the PPG of the year award.  

Following the circulation of paperwork from NAPP it was agreed that we would hold a 'Meet the PPG' afternoon on Saturday June 8th as our contribution to the first Patient Participation awareness week.   There will be an extra meeting to plan this event on Monday 13th May, 7.00pm at the surgery.

11.   AOB

· Jenny and William said they would keep an eye on the book boxes

· Ian asked whether it would be possible to display the new defibrillator in the surgery.  Amanda will look into this.  It may be that a photo of the defibrillator with an explanation how it had been funded would be more suitable.

12.    Date of next meeting

After the 'meet the PPG' planning meeting on 13th May, the next full meeting of the PPG will be on Monday July 1st.

